
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING 
OCTOBER 5, 2013 

 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 8:55 a.m. 
by Linda Westergaard on Saturday, October 5, 2013, at Dahl’s on E. 33rd St.   In 
attendance at this meeting were Bill Martin, Lorraine Eldredge, Valerie Madison, Norm 
Kamm, Shelly Rodriguez, Linda Westergaard and Marge Ramsey.   
 
Linda is having a calendar made and hopes to have it for Monday’s meeting.   
 
At our meeting on Monday, Linda will try to get someone to discuss the referendum for 
the Polk County Courthouse that will be on the ballot.   
 
Cards will be brought for signature for Connie Boesen and Rob Barron Monday. 
 
Connie Boesen, Marcia Steele, and Linda Westergaard are hosting a Meet and Greet 
for Chris Diebel on October 16th at 5:30 p.m. at Ding Darling Shelter House in Birdland 
Park.  Invitations are being prepared to send out.   
 
We will ask the librarian (Carolyn) to speak at our November meeting.   
 
It was decided that we would have the Holiday Party on December 2nd as we have in 
the past.   
 
There was discussion regarding the closing of the Euclid bridge and diverting the traffic 
to Hubbell.  With the bike lanes on Hubbell, the traffic will be backed up during rush 
hour.  Linda will look for information regarding this.   
 
Other neighborhood issues were discussed.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Marge Ramsey 
 
Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


